## Town of Lyme Building Maintenance Committee Tuesday, June 12 2012 8:00AM Town Offices Conference Room

Present: Don Elder, Frank Bowles, Michael Woodard, Steve Campbell, Richard Vidal, Dina Cutting

The meeting was called to order at 9:05

The committee discussed completed projects.

Dina has asked J&B plumbing for an estimate to re-do the wellhead for the town highway garage so that it is not sticking up in the middle of the parking lot.

Steve Campbell reported that the painters have finished painting the front room of the library and that work in beginning on the portico of the library.

Dina has requested prices for repairs and painting for the Academy Building belfry.

Note was taken that the fire station remains the town's major unresolved building issue. The fire department has a committee that is working on plans for the future, but they have not reported out on a long-term plan to replace the building.

We are waiting for more information regarding the grant to support part of the cost of the generator for the highway garage.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved unanimously.

The next meeting of the committee will be on August 14.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Frank Bowles